Joint Statement from Brock ISD, Parker County SUD, and ESD #9
To our Brock community,

We are writing to provide a transparent update on the collaborative efforts between Brock
Independent School District (Brock ISD), Parker County Special Utility District (Parker County
SUD), and Emergency Services Division #9 (ESD #9) as we work together to open the new Brock
Intermediate School campus.

We are happy to report that initial hurdles have been remedied and we are committed to opening
the new Brock Intermediate on time, as planned, with all required safety measures in place.

On July 17, 2025, the PCSUD held an open meeting where representatives of BISD and
community members were present to discuss the status of the new school opening and other
matters related to water provided by PCSUD to BISD facilities. With cooperation from PCSUD,
BISD, and ESD #9, the parties were able to reach an agreement where BISD will install on-site
storage tanks at the new Intermediate school that would be supplied with water from PCSUD
through an existing 1” meter. The storage tanks are already in place, with minimal plumbing
needed and currently underway to activate the tanks.

The storage tanks are required to prevent the new Intermediate from overtaxing the existing line
and risking the water supply to other Brock residents. Additionally, on-site storage tanks provide
the necessary capacity and pressure for the fire suppression system without over use of PCSUD
lines.

This plan was not the original plan of the parties, however, through the brainstorming and
cooperation of PCSUD, BISD, and ESD #9, the issues that could risk opening the new school
safely and timely have been resolved.

Through this process, all three agencies are committed to working together more effectively. As
we look ahead to the next few years of growth in our community and schools, we are committed
to following a shared vision and structured plan to expand infrastructure as efficiently and
responsibly as possible.

We appreciate your continued support and understanding as we work together to serve our
students and the broader community.
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